
 

CIRCULAR NO.03                                                   Date: 13.02.2022   

TO  ALL  AFFILIATES  &  MEMBERS 

Dear Comrades, 
 

NATIONAL GENERAL COUNCIL  
PROPOSED TO BE HELD AT RAJAHMUNDRY (A.P.) ON 19.03.2022 

 
 

In continuation of earlier Circular No.17 Dated 28.12.2021 wherein we have advised all our 
affiliate members and unions that as per the decision of Central Committee in its meeting 
held on the 29th August 2021 at Mahabalipuram, it was decided to conduct the National 
General Council of the Organisation on the 26th February 2022 at Rajahmundry (A.P.).   
 
2. In this context another Circular No.1 Dated 05.02.2022 was issued wherein it was 
advised that “it has been decided to postpone the above referred National General Council to 
the 19th March 2022 preceded by the Central Committee Meeting of NCBE in the 2nd half of 
the 18th March 2022(Notice for both the meetings will be sent in due course of time).” 
 
3. Now, we have been approached by our most of the affiliates from North of India 
stating that there is a festival called “HOLI” on the 18th /19th March 2022 which is celebrated 
with great fervour. Thus, most of the delegates from this part of country will not be able to 
attend the proposed Central Committee Meeting and National General Council Meeting of 
NCBE at Rajahmundry (A.P.) So, keeping in mind the sentiments of our members/affiliates, 
it has been decided to postpone both the meetings and the revised dates and venue will be 
advised in due course of time. 
 
Inconvenience caused is regretted. 
 

 


